Graduate Council Minutes

March 16, 2007
The Graduate Council met on Friday, March 16, 2007 at 1:00 pm in the Rogers Room, University Center.

Members present: D. Burke, J. Carland, C. Cooper, M. Fenton, S. Higgins, G. Knotts, K. Lunnen, S. Manickam, D. McCord, 
G. Mechling, J. Menickelli, K. Pennington, J. Smith, B. Stahl, S. Tonnsen and J. Zhang
Members absent: D. Burke, J. Carland, and D. Butcher
Others present:  E. Frazier

Announcements
The Graduate Research Symposium is scheduled for March 22, 2007 from 11:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m. in the University Center. Graduate Research Symposium information is available on the Graduate School on web site. 

The “Celebration of Research” Faculty Research Reception is scheduled for April 10, 2007 from 5:00-7:00 p.m. in Illusions, University Center.  
 

The Doctoral program in Physical Therapy (DPT) has been in discussed at the UNC level for three years without resolution.  It is not currently on the agenda for the UNC Graduate Council meeting on April 30. 
Approval of the Minutes      Motion and second to approve the minutes of the February 16, 2007 meeting.  Motion passed.
Graduate Faculty Review
 The following persons were approved by the Graduate Faculty Review Committee as members
Committee 
 
 






of the graduate faculty and came as a seconded motion for approval:















1. Dr. Keith Clay






Biology















Affiliate 2 yr
















2. Dr. Jean Hill







Nursing















Full 2 yr
















3. Dr. Erin McNelis




Mathematics & Computer Science
Full 3 yr
















4. Dr. Kathleen Mathews

Biology















Full 3 yr
















5. Dr. Sharon Metcalf



Nursing















Full 2 yr
















6. Mr. Robert Oast





Political Science










Temporary 1 yr















7. Dr. Julia Whetmore



Nursing















Affiliate 2 yr
















8. Dr. Kathleen Wright



Communication, Theatre & Dance
Full 1 yr
Motion passed.
Nomination forms and all credentials for persons nominated are on file in the Graduate School.

Discussion was initiated by Bil Stahl to sort out the issue of graduate faculty nominations for faculty 
who teach graduate courses in units and departments that do not offer graduate programs.  The 
nomination form should be completed and submitted by the Department Head of the department that 
offers the graduate course(s).

A recommendation was made to investigate the suggestion that “Graduate Faculty Status” be reviewed 
and approved when a new faculty member is hired to teach graduate courses.  Graduate Faculty Status 
would be noted on the employee 
record. 

Nominations for “Graduate Faculty Status” for current faculty members would be reviewed twice a 
year by the Graduate Faculty Review Committee. Graduate Faculty Status would be noted on the 
employee record. There would 
be a call f
or nominations from the 
Graduate School in the fall and 
spring semesters. 

The question was raised in this discussion, “Why do we review graduate faculty status this way?”  
Gibbs Knotts shared findings from a task force report on graduate education done by Appalachian 
State. The study recommends “Graduate Faculty Status” be awarded at time of hire or do away with 
the status entirely. “Graduate Faculty Status” should mean something if the designation is continued.




Further study was suggested to address the following: 

· What about programs that have Masters level credentials for tenure track positions?

· Should the issue be raised with the Council of Deans?

· Should there be oversight of graduate faculty quality?



· Do the departments make good graduate faculty hiring decisions? 
Curriculum Review
The following curriculum items were approved by the Curriculum Committee and came as a seconded 
Committee
motion for approval:











New Courses:












BIOL 512 (3)  Cellular and Molecular Immunology.











BIOL 522 (4)  Forensic Biology.











BIOL 538 (3)  Ecological Restoration.











BIOL 539 (3)  Ecological Genetics.


 








BIOL 541 (3)  Conservation Biology.











BIOL 577 (4)  Herpetology.











MUS 528 (2)  Choral Conducting.











MUS 529 (2)  Instrumental Conducting.










Emergency Approval New Courses Summer 2007 Term Only:


 









CMHC 601 (3)  Teaching Methods in Speech Communication.

 









CMHC 611 (3)  Analysis and Evaluation of Public Speaking.

 









CMHC 685 (3)  Practicum in Speech Communication.











Approved with the stipulation to revise the syllabi.


   Program Change:

















Physical Therapy











The proposal is to (1) correct the minimum hours for the Physical Therapy program in the 
















catalog- this program actually requires 78 hours rather than 74; (2) add a small section in the 















catalog specifically for international students; and (3) revise other information to align the 
















program’s admissions requirements more closely with those of the graduate school.

Motion passed.

Program and Policy 



No report.
Review 






University Fellowship,
No report.
Scholarship &
 
Student Affairs                      
Dismissal and







Gibbs distributed a draft of a revised academic dismissal and appeals policy.  The policy was revised Appeal Policy   






to reflect the following changes discussed at last Graduate Council meeting:

· Academic dishonesty cases involving graduate students would heard by the Graduate Appeals Committee not the University Academic Problems Committee.
· A student dismissed from Graduate School for bad grades has to reapply to the program for readmission. 
· A student can remain enrolled at his own risk while his case is under appeal.





The changes were discussed and additional suggestions were made. The question of whether the final 





appeal should be at the Graduate School level or higher was raised and discussed.  Gibbs will ask the 






question of legal counsel and respond to the Graduate Council.  The revised policy will be brought to 






the Graduate Council meeting April 13.
Transfer of Credit 





Gibbs distributed the transfer of credit policies for Western Carolina University, UNCG, UNCC, 








Appalachian State and UNCW.  The following transfer issues were discussed:
· Why can credits from an awarded Masters degree not transfer as credit to a second




 




Masters degree? 


            
· The concept of equivalents would require syllabus analysis.
· What are the academic integrity and quality issues?
· How many credits transfer?  

· Address 
Ed.S. and Ed.D. transfer issues separately.





The transfer of credit policy will be revised and reviewed again

Test Requirements 
There will be a Graduate School Forum on March 30th at 2:00 pm in the University Center 
Theater to discuss the standardized test requirements for admission into graduate programs.





The Graduate School does not require standardized tests for admission to graduate school. 






Standardized test requirements should be a program specific admission requirement. 






A standardized test requirement may hinder admission for some students. The Graduate 







School encourages programs to revisit test requirements.    


  
The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 pm.

The next meeting of the Graduate Council is scheduled for April 13, 2007 at 1:00 pm in the Rogers Room, University Center.
Submitted by – Elizabeth Frazier

Please note: All attachments are are on file in the Graduate School with the Graduate Council meeting minutes.

